has placed a red, white and blue
container marked for Flag Retirement
at the west entrance of the Village of
Kimberly Municipal Building. The Post
monitors the containers and collects the

unserviceable American and MIA Flags
for proper disposal. Pictured above are
Allyn Dannhoff, Village of Kimberly
Director of Operations; Denny Gilles,
Post 60 Commander; and Dick Staedt,
Post 60 Finance Officer.
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COMMUNI/TY FIRST

FoxCItlesm_égrathon

Presented by
Funiddiery Excollorce

Fox Cities Marathon

The 28th Annual Fox Cities Marathon will
be held on Sunday, September 22, 2019.
There will be “NO PARKING SIGNS”
placed along the route. Runners will enter
Kimberly as early as 7:25 a.m. and the last
runners will exit Kimberly by about
10:20 a.m. Please plan alternate routes
of travel if you plan on being out early
on September 22nd.
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The Village of Kimberly Newsletter

Fall 2019
Blowin’ in the Wind...

The whimsical lyrics of a song performed by Bob Dylan as well as Peter, Paul and
Mary took on new meaning the weekend of July 19th — 21st throughout the village
and surrounding area. While scary and hurtful in loss of trees, damage to properties
and inconvenience of loss of power, the “2019 storm” once again revealed the good
that is Kimberly. Neighbors checking on neighbors, a sharing of a generator or a
chain saw. A volunteer fire force that immediately responded and assured safety.

A street crew who worked with resolve to open roadways and then tack on double
shifts on Sunday to address the hanging branches and begin the painstaking process
of brush pick up. Metro Police Department setting up command posts on both sides
of the river and patrolling with a mindset of helping in whatever way they could.
The village administration and leadership team coordinating efforts and engaging
the county disaster relief team to share help tips for safety, offering cleanup kits for
sumps that were unpowered and allowed for wet basements and manning a cooling
station and charging station after securing generators to enable operation at the
municipal complex. I was impressed by the teamwork and results and I trust you
were as well. We are grateful that there were no reported injuries and I am amazed
that Paperfest enthusiasts came out in big numbers for the Saturday performance!
The festival surely took on a new look with no big top after the winds blew, yet the
“show went on” — bravo.

The cleanup will likely continue as you receive this copy of Kimtalk; thank you

for your patience. I guess when one looks at the piles of limbs, logs and leaves,

we can find a small sliver of silver lining in that leaf pick up may be reduced this

fall! Speaking of which, our Director of Operations, Allyn Dannhoff has really

been working at finding efficiencies in that process. Recently, the board authorized
another leaf vacuum. Allyn, Eric and the street crew are changing the way leaf pick
up is being done. More route driven and more passes with the hope of aligning with
your eagerness to rake and Mother Nature’s willingness to release leaves before snow
falls. Hopeful all will be pleased with the effort.

Speaking of pleasing efforts ... Once again the Amphitheater team, the Community
Band, the KRA, KBO, Paperfest Committee, Library Staff, Parks Department and
Sunset Beach Teams all brought forth some fine summer opportunities to recreate —
Thanks to all!

The future of library services became a focal point a few months back as our partners
in library services decided they were at a point where they want to go it alone. We
are in the process of creating what we had 20+ years ago when we were the Kimberly
Public Library, and I assure you that our commitment remains to provide the services
YOU desire and a top notch library. When we look back, and I mean WAY back, we
are reminded of the real value in a public library. The library in Kimberly was alive
and operating BEFORE Kimberly became a village — now THAT is the commitment
we continue to have for library services! You may see subtle changes as we transition
in late 2020, with some potential change in hours of operation and some programs
may fall in to Park and Recreation Department offerings, but by and large, the James
J Siebers Library will continue to offer you the things you need in continuing to
maintain our Village of Kimberly as a great place to live, learn, work and play!

GO MAKERS, GO PACK GO
Chuck Kuen, Village President



‘ STREET DEPARTMENT

LEAF PICKUP

Leaf pick up will begin around the second week in October and
continue through November 22nd, weather permitting. Place all
leaves on the terrace for pickup.
* Rake leaves to the terrace, NOT INTO THE STREET.
* DO NOT put leaves in bags, leaves which are placed in bags
or any container WILL NOT be picked up.
* DO NOT rake twigs or branches with the leaves. They will
clog the vacuum.
* Please keep plastic and paper out of piles.
Please keep in mind when leaf pickup begins, the volume of
leaves are minimal which means you may see the trucks can-
vas the town more often. Later when all the trees drop their
leaves, usually overnight, the volume of leaves slows down pick
up times and the trucks take longer to get through the Village.
When leaf pick up is at its prime, you may only get picked up
once in a two week period. Once the truck has been down your
street it may take that long to return.

FALL LEAF COLLECTION

In attempts to keep residents better informed of Leaf Collection
progress, the Street Department will post regular progress and
planned route updates, at least weekly on the Street Department
Web Page. It is hoped this service will offer residents the ability
to project when leaf collection equipment will arrive in your
neighborhood.

Additionally, the Street Department is constructing a Yard Waste
Drop-Off Site with the goal of opening it for use by early October in
efforts to provide residents the option to deposit leaves at this site.

FREE FALL YARD WASTE

The Village of Kimberly will provide a free fall yard waste pick
up ONLY on the following day: MONDAY, OCTOBER 14th
for residents with a TUESDAY garbage collection or
MONDAY, OCTOBER 21st for residents with a FRIDAY
garbage collection. Yard waste consisting of garden debris,
flowers, lawn edgings, and shrub trimmings (not to exceed 18”
in length) will be picked up. Yard Waste must be put in lawn
and yard waste bags and not exceed 50Ibs. Yard waste stickers
are not required during the FREE fall yard waste pick up. Once a
street has been picked up, they WILL NOT return! NO GRASS
CLIPPINGS, LEAVES OR PLASTIC BAGS!

FREE TIRE PICK UP

The Village of Kimberly will provide a free tire pick up ONLY
on the following day: Wednesday, September 18th for the
entire village. This free tire pick up has been authorized by
Outagamie County and the Village will not pick up tires at

any other time. There is a limit of 4 tires per household, rims
are acceptable, and tires cannot be larger than 17" passenger
vehicle tires. (NO business generated tires)

KIMBERLY WATER DEPARTMENT
CUSTOMER SEMI ANNUAL
HYDRANT FLUSHING

The Kimberly Water Department will be cleaning and flushing
water mains from 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. beginning September
16th through September 27th. The flushing will remove most
of the natural minerals that have settled in the mains such as iron,
a harmless-reddish brown mineral that does discolor the water.
If you observe Water Utility Personnel working in your area,
refrain from using water or use as little as possible for 45 minutes
to insure that the water has settled in the mains. This will also
help prevent any iron from being drawn into your water piping
system.

If you do find that your water has become discolored, refrain from
using it for an additional 30 minutes. Then draw off the remaining
discolored water through the COLD WATER FAUCET ONLY.
Your cooperation during this flushing procedure will benefit all
water customers.

RECYCLING INFORMATION

Orion Services is the provider of the recycling service for
Outagamie County, including the Village of Kimberly.
Customers with questions pertaining to their recycling pick-
up should call their office at 759-0501.

September 9-12 & 23-26
October 7-10 & 21-24
November 4-7 & 18-21

RECYCLING EVENT
The Village of Kimberly will be hosting an
Electronics Recycling Event on
Saturday, October 19th « 9 am. - 12 noon
Sunset Park * 800 W. Kimberly Avenue
Call 920-788-7507 or check us out on Facebook for more info.

REPORT A CONCERN AND AFTER
HOURS MESSAGES

The Street Department has two venues providing residents the
ability to Report a Concern or leave a message after hours, such
as reporting potholes, damaged street signs, and fallen trees

or limbs. Residents may leave a voice message on the Street
Department’s phone, 920-788-7507, or may send email messages
to streets@vokimberly.org. Residents are also encouraged

to use these when requesting to be placed on the Brush Pick

Up schedule or the Yard Waste Pick Up schedule. Please
remember to submit these requests before 2p.m. the day before
the scheduled collection day. and always include your name,
address, and phone number to better ensure timely service.

WEEKLY BRUSH PICKUP

Brush which is longer than 18 and not more than 4” in diameter MUST be called in
by 2:00p.m. on WEDNESDAY for a Thursday pickup.
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YARD WASTE DROP-OFF SITE IS
UNDER CONSTRUCTION

Earlier this summer, the Village Board approved construction of a Yard
Waste Drop-Off Site at the Street Department. While construction started in
July, progress has been slowed by the July 20th storm, as all available Street
Department Crew members have been assigned to tree and brush clean

up. Progress will resume as the Storm Clean Up efforts wind down in the
coming weeks.

The Yard Waste Drop-Off Site will accept grass trimmings, garden plants,
and leaves. Brush and tree trimmings will not be allowed to be dropped off
at this site due to space limitation. Brush and tree trimmings will continue
to be collected from the terraces in the same manner as presently conducted.
The complete rules for use, hours of operation, and obtaining a Yard Waste
Drop-Off Permit for this new facility and service are anticipated to be
finalized in September. It is the Street Department’s goal to open the Yard
Waste Drop-Off Site in October in efforts to provide residents the option to
deposit leaves at this site if preferred.

The Street Department will post additional information for obtaining
a permit, hours of operation and use rules at www.vokimberly.org as
information 1s finalized.

2020 SIDEWALK REPLACEMENT —
GREEN DOT PROGRAM

The Village board has an ongoing sidewalk rehabilitation program to
provide safe walking surfaces for pedestrians. The primary concern

is whether or not sections of sidewalk present a hazard or potentially
hazardous condition to pedestrians, bicycles, strollers, etc. This fall the
Street Department will be evaluating sidewalks in the area bounded by
Kimberly Ave, Joseph St., the railroad tracks, and Marcella St. for sections
to be replaced in 2020. Sections identified for replacement will be marked
with a green paint dot.

The following conditions will require sidewalk replacement:

* 34" vertical displacement between adjoining sections.

» Settlement out of vertical alignment more than 17 per foot from normal grade.

* Cracks %" or wider in width.

» Settlement in abutting cracks or blocks that trap water.

* Broken corners, multiple cracks, or surface lacerations where concrete is
popped out or loose and creates depressions.

* Sidewalk that has protruding structures over 17 (trees, poles, etc.)

* Dropped edges.

Appearance of the sidewalk is not a factor. Conditions such as discoloring,
minor cracks, checking, negative sloping away from the curb, minor settling
without displacement, etc. generally are not a cause for replacement.
Additional information will be sent to affected property owners toward the
end of winter, beginning of spring next year when the Department knows
the estimated cost for each property.

MORE THAN PIZZA!!
Great Prices
Good Food
Dine In * Carry Out * Delivery
Open 6 Days a Week at 11AM

See us on Facebook

510 W. Kimberly Ave., Kimberly
788-3592
(just 2 blocks east of Sunset Park Entrance)
Call ahead for faster service

Or KIMBERLY

Tt

STORM CLEAN-UP
ACTIVITIES

On Saturday, July 20th, the Village experienced

a storm that left a vast amount of tree and brush
damage and destruction. Perhaps more damage
than has been experienced in past storms. Street
Department crews were called in immediately
following the storm and commenced Village wide
clean-up activities. These activities continue
through-out the community and will include the
following phases:

1. Road Obstructions. Street Department crews
were called in shortly after the storm to clear road
obstructions. By the end of the day most, if not all,
roads were passable. Crews commenced clean-up
activities the following day.

2. Tree and brush removal. As of July 31,

the Street Department crews, coupled with a
contractor, completed the first neighborhood

by neighborhood route through the Village for
removing tree and brush debris. A second round
through the Village commenced on July 31. Tree
and brush removal rounds will continue through
August.

3. Street Cleaning. As the bulk of the tree and
brush is removed by trucking, the Street Crews are
following up by cleaning up and chipping smaller
piles, removing random debris from the roads, and
then employing the street sweeper to remove the
bulk of the residual twigs and leaves.

4. Bulky and Large Item Removal. By
coincidence this storm occurred just prior to the
regular scheduled Bulky and Large Item Removal
days. The amount of material placed to the curb
for collection was greater than most months.

5.Damaged street trees and limb removal. As
of July 31, a Village wide assessment is being
conducted to gauge the extent of damage and
develop a list of trees and limbs to remove.
Options for removal will be evaluated in efforts
to perform this work in a manner that balances
timeliness and cost effectiveness. Stump removal
will also be evaluated in this manner.

6. Tree and Brush Disposal. The Village has
hired a contractor to shred the tree and brush refuse
resulting from the storm. Shredding operations
appear to be keeping pace with tree and brush
removal operations. So it is anticipated shredding
operations will come to a close shortly after tree
and brush collection is completed.

The post storm clean-up activities are extensive,
time consuming, and labor intensive. The Street
Department Crews and contractor have been
working longer days since the storm in effort

to expedite clean-up efforts. We ask for your
continued patience as the amount of damage

is substantial and will take several weeks to
complete.

Kim-Tall



SUNDAY AT THE
AMPHITHEATER

The Kimberly Amphitheater Board
of Directors expresses their
appreciation for the support of
the patrons, entertainers, and
sponsors (listed below) with the
23rd annual Sunday at the
Amphitheater program.

American Legion Auxiliary
American Legion Post 60
Anduzzi’s
Baker Joe’s
Boots Chiropractic & Wellness Center
Butch’s Pizza
Capital Credit Union
Chefo’s Pancake House
Closet Six Two One
Community First Credit Union
Culver’s Frozen Custard-Darboy-L.C.
Darboy Club
East Wisconsin Savings Bank
Festival Foods
Floors by Roberts
Hometown Pharmacy
Kimberly Nail Salon
Kimberly Recreation Association
Kwik Trip
Lamers Dairy
Marty’s Place
McDonald’s
Mom & Pop’s Bakery
Mr. Taco
0Old Glory
Rico’s Family Restaurant
Robinson’s Florist
Roundabout Bar and Grill
Tanners Grill & Bar
The Insurance Resource
Wichmann Fargo Funeral Home

NOW OPEN

Visit our website to schedule
your free assessment!

www.wagswhiskersresort.com

KemTullh

T-SHIRT SPONSOR THANK YOU

The Kimberly Park & Recreation Department and the 350 boys and girls participating in our
youth baseball, soccertots, and flag football programs this year would like to THANK the

following businesses and organizations for their T-shirt sponsorship in 2019. Your support of
our youth is highly commendable and again most appreciated.

American Family Pribbenow Edward Jones Romenesko Dental
Agency Eric Grant Realty Shiny Car
American Legion J & B Trophy Shiny Dog
Berken Heating & Cooling Kimberly Dental Assoc. Small Business Services
Boots Chiropractic & Wellness McDonald’s Swimtastic, Fox Citites
Center Mom & Pop’s Bakery Tanners Grill & Bar
Butch’s Pizza Quad Community - The Chimney Guy
East WI Savings Bank Crime Stoppers Thrivent Financial
FLOWER BED THANK YOU “Christmas at the Pond”

The Village of Kimberly would like to extend a huge
thank you to the following for planting and caring for
the flower beds located throughout the community. Your
dedication to the beautification is enjoyed by many.

Sandy Frassetto Sandra Frechett Mary Beth Meehl
Jane Driessen Lacy Revoir Pat Van Oss
Craig Robinson Pete Melanson Therese Bishop

Catherine Scullion Lori Cramer

Memorial Park - 6:00 P.M.
Sunday, December 1st
Mark your calendar!!
More information to
follow in Winter Issue,
also follow us on Facebook
for event updates.

* Bark at the Beach Season passes available online or at the beach — August 19th —
30th. The 19th — 23rd 3:30 — 7:00 p.m. August 24th — 25th 8 a.m. — 5p.m. August 26th —
30th 3:30 — 7:00 p.m.

* Kidstage: THE LITTLE MERMAID--In Disney’s beguiling animated romp, rebellious
16-year-old mermaid Ariel is fascinated with life on land. On one of her visits to the surface,
which are forbidden by her controlling father, King Triton, she falls for a human prince.

... Ariel, youngest daughter of King Triton, is dissatisfied with life in the sea. Looking for
Kids ages 4-12 to play all the fun roles in this classic story! Class runs from October 3 —
December 5 with a showcase at St. Mary Central High School. Calling all actors ages 4-12
to play a variety of roles in one of the greatest stories of all time!

» Babysitting Certification Class Are you interested in earning money by becoming a
certified babysitter? Do you need first aid and CPR certification? Course content provided
by Tanya R. CPR. Participants age 10 and older. Friday, October 25th — 8:00 a.m. — 3:30
p-m. and Monday, December 30th — 8:00 a.m. — 3:30 p.m. Located at the Municipal
Complex — Aspen/Birch Room. Lunch is provided. Course Fee $65.00

SENIOR CITIZENS 2019 DATES TO REMEMBER
SEPTEMBER 17TH - OCTOBER 15TH - NOVEMBER 19TH

(920) 915-5341

» Fast Response, Reasonable Rates
« Residential, Construction, Commercial
» 10-30 Yard Containers * 24 Hr/7 Day Service
» Estate Clean-Outs, Clean-ups, Remodeling, Roofing
« Locally owned & operated, Serving the Fox Valley area
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$15.00

lists your address
plus a 20-word ad

Additional words cost
$0.30/word

Your ad will appear in the
Wednesday, September 18th
edition of Times Villager,
additionally will be posted at
http://wrightstownspirit.com/

Ad information must be submitted
before September 9th

Contact the Times Villager @
920-759-2000

Or
classifieds@timesvillager.com

WHERE YOUR HEALTH IS OUR PRIORITY!

920) 997-9700
@Bﬂﬂts s

CHIROPRACLTIC "y

« State of the art, highly researched
instrument adjustments and cold
laser therapy

www,BootsChiropractic.com

« Personal, Sports, Auto and Work
related injuries

» Sports Wellness Program
» Quality Family Care

Dr. Matthew ]. Boots

» Most insurance plans accepted

Dr: Williarm

Dr. James R. Boots  ~ Boots ~

= Architecture
= Land Surveying/

Site Development
=BIM
= GIS Development

= Transportation

= Geospatial Solutions

= Environment/Ecology
= Stormwater Management

McMAHON

ENGINEERS \ ARCHITECTS

VALUES. CULTURE. RELATIONSHIPS...FOR OVER 100 YEARS

Valued and Trusted
COMMUNITY RELATIONSHIPS

= Municipal Engineering

=Water Systems
=\Wastewater Treatment

= Mechanical HVAC,
Electrical & Plumbing

= Structural Engineering
= Construction Services

=Financing Strategies/
Grant Assistance

= Design/Build Services
= Public/Private Partnerships

MCMGRP.COM
920.751.4200

NEENAH WI
MACHESNEY PARK IL
VALPARAISOIN

KTl &



JAMES J.
SIEBERS
LIBRARY

Volunteer Opportunities abound at
Kimberly Little Chute Library

The Villages of Kimberly and Little Chute have taken steps to separate the
Joint Library. The Library team is busy preparing for the intended split of the
joint department on January 1, 2021. It is our desire to make the transition
seamless as each Village selects members for their own Library Board in

the last half of 2020. Currently the timeline is to have a final Demerger
Agreement approved by the Village Boards in November. The following step
is draft and pass ordinances creating individual library boards in the first half
of 2020. Following the establishment of each community’s library board staff
will be assigned or hired for the opening of each library January 2, 2021. The
final step is to dissolve the Joint library board after the 2020 Annual report is
filed with the State of Wisconsin.

Mon, Wed « 9AM to 5SPM
Tue, Thu = 9AM to 8PM
Friday » 9AM to 5PM
Saturday * 9AM to 1PM
Sunday Closed

Library
Hours

Library Board members are appointed by the Village President for a three-
year term. If you are interested in serving on the Library Board, please
contact the Library Director or Village Administrator of your community.

The primary responsibilities of the Library Board are spelled out in Wisconsin

Statutes under Section 43.58 as follows:

* Exclusive control of all library expenditures.

» Purchasing of a library site and the erection of the library building when
authorized.

* Exclusive control of all lands, buildings, money, and property acquired or
leased by the municipality for library purposes.

* Supervising the administration of the library and appointing a librarian.

Currently, your library board meets monthly for about an hour. Some topics
may require longer meetings through the demerger process and in the early
stages of the new structure.

Volunteer and Join the Friends of Kimberly Little Chute

Library (FOLKS)!

The Friends of the Library strives to enhance our library’s program,

services and resources through our volunteer efforts and by enlightening our
community about what our library has to offer. Come to our meeting or ask
a library staff member to learn more. The Friends meet six times a year and
would like your help to spread the word about events, fund raise, and lend a
hand during programming. Be involved as little or as much as you like and
meet some of the most wonderful volunteers in your neighborhood.

Annual Membership: Individual $5.00, Family $10.00 & Lifetime $100.00
The primary responsibilities of the Friend of the Library are to engage the
community in supporting library programs and be library advocates.

Other options to serve.

We are always looking for help with programs. Do you have a special skill
or talent that you would like to share with the community? We can help you
organize a program that teaches others about your interests.

We are always looking for library help, many of our volunteers help us to
shelf returned items. You can also help by cleaning and repairing materials or
helping at specific programs. Just stop in to fill out a volunteer application or
a FOLKS application.
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HIRING ELECTION WORKERS

The Village of Kimberly is looking for outgoing,
friendly people who would like to assist voters
on Election Day and during the absentee voting
period before each Election. Training is provided
and you can choose your availability for each
Election (Snowbirds are welcome to apply and
work when you are in Wisconsin). Positions are
available for seated work and standing.

Our Election Workers often comment on how much
fun they have working. Come and join this amazing
group who makes a difference for our voters!

Please stop in the Village Hall office at 515 W
Kimberly Ave for an application, call 788-7500 or
email the Deputy Clerk at jmicke @vokimberly.org.

VOTER REGISTRATION

If you are a new voter or have moved or changed
your name, you must register to vote.

Update your voter registration at least 20 days
before an election in order to be pre-printed in the
regular poll book. Complete the paperwork at
the Village Clerk’s Office or online using www.
myvote.wi.gov. You will need proof of residency
that states your current name and address; such
as WI Driver’s License/ID, utility bill, bank
statement, credit card statement, pay stub or
government document. Please contact the Clerk’s
Office if you need assistance.

There are NO additional Elections scheduled for
2019.

BOARDS & COMMISSION

The Village of Kimberly is accepting applications
from residents for appointments to the following
Commission:

Water Commission: ONE (1) three-year term
due to expire in October, 2022.

Applications are available at the Village Clerk’s
Office or you may submit your name, along with
your reasons for interest to the Village Clerk,
515 W. Kimberly Avenue, Kimberly, WI 54136.
Applications will be accepted through Friday,
August 30, 2019.

ISYOURDOG LICENSED?

Just a reminder that AI T dogs that reside in
the Village of Kimberly are required to have an
annual dog license. Any dog over the age of
5 months is required to be licensed per Village
Ordinance and Wisconsin State Statutes. Failure
to license your dog can result in a $124 citation.
Please call 788-7500 with any questions.

%/f__"' .
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Fire Department

OPEN HOUSE

Kick off Fire Prevention Week by
visiting the Kimberly Fire Department on
Saturday October 5th from 10:00am to
2:00pm. We will once again be holding
our annual open house. There will be a
variety of safety activities, and events
including (but not limited to); tour the
Fire Station, view the fire trucks, Theda
Star Helicopter, Outagamie County
CERT team, etc. The Kimberly Fireflies
will have a brat & burger fry along with
“basket” raffles including items donated
from businesses located in Kimberly and
surrounding communities.

ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS

FOR FIREFIGHTER

The Kimberly Fire Department is
accepting applications for the position
of Firefighter until September 6, 2019.
Please apply at the Kimberly Municipal
Complex Administration Offices.

HOME EMERGENCY DRILLS
As we begin a new school year, the
Kimberly School District does a very
good job at practicing emergency
situations (fire drills, tornado drills, etc).
Please make it a point to practice for
emergency situations at home. The few
minutes it takes planning and practicing
an escape plan could save your family.

HOME HEATING SAFETY

¢ If you have a wood burning fireplace
or heat your home with wood, now
is a good time to have your chimney
inspected and cleaned. This will
prevent a potential chimney fire which
often leads to a structure fire.

e If you heat your home with gas, now is
the time to have your furnace cleaned
and inspected. This will prevent
potential Carbon Monoxide poisoning
and make your furnace run more
efficiently.

Stove tops are for cookin
not for gtorin’

VA

KimTalk August Cedars Update

It is a busy time of year for the Cedars riverfront redevelopment! 2019 has brought
the Village plenty of opportunities and the ability to make great progress at the site.
Here’s the latest related to the transformation and the future of the riverfront area:

Rivers Edge Subdivision: This nearly 20 acre subdivision on the most
western edge of the property offers over 40 single family lots and two planned unit
developments. In May of 2019, the area was sold to a developer to market, construct
and sell all the single family homes and planned development units. If you are
interested in a single family lot or a future planned unit development home, please
contact Tom Juza, Developer at 920-371-1075 tjuza@tjuza.com. The subdivision
will receive concrete roads in August and additional landscape screening and buffers
in the fall. The area offers a quiet residential setting with amazing river views!

Riverfront Developments: In the future as you travel along Papermill

Run from the west side to the east side several luxury apartment units are under
construction! The Ebb and Flow structures have started and anticipated completion
is set for the Summer of 2020. The Oasis, another structure located at the end of
Sidney Street has ramped up construction. This luxury apartment complex will be
completed in the Spring of 2020. For further information on the unit and overall
apartment development, contact Midwest Expansion 920-434-7707 or https://
thecurrentofkimberly.com/.

Midwest Expansion will also be converting a former mill structure into a restaurant
experience located just north of the Main Street cul-de-sac. This restaurant will offer
riverfront dining and views of the Fox. The Village is working together with the
Developer to create an overlook experience between the restaurant and the dam. The
Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation awarded the Village with $250,000
in June of 2019 for the construction of the overlook feature! Concepts are currently
being designed and construction is anticipated to begin in 2020.

Papermill Estates: Located at the corner of Main Street and Maes Avenue,
this 49 lot planned unit development continues to grow! This development offers
a relaxing carefree lifestyle. For more information on how to become a part of this
community, contact Rich Van Sistine at 920-209-9493 or www.integrityhomes.us

Treaty Park: A very exciting time for the entrance to the center of The Cedars
redevelopment. Treaty Park has taken shape this summer and will be complete in the
fall of 2019. This park will offer a new ADA accessible play structure, gazebo shade
structure, historical artifacts from the mill site, over 100 new plantings and open
green space. A grand opening for the park will be announced in the near future.

The Roots: Just east of Treaty Park is a new apartment and mixed-use
commercial development. The Roots is a community development by Midwest
Expansion that will relate to the riverfront Ebb, Flow and Oasis living concepts.
This apartment complex has broken ground on one unit and will begin four more
units this fall. The first unit rentals will be available in the coming months. For
further information on the unit and overall apartment development contact, Midwest
Expansion 920-434-7707 or https://thecurrentofkimberly.com/.

Village staff continue to refine concepts for The Cedars redevelopment and are
working diligently to deliver a product that is reflective of the community concepts
generated during listening sessions held in 2013. The vision remains consistent

and the commitment to revitalizing the riverfront is strong. For information on any
other available lots, future public improvements or concept proposals please contact
Village Administrator Danielle Block at 920-788-7500 or dblock@vokimberly.org.
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Village Offices & Departments

Kimberly Municipal Complex 515 W. Kimberly Avenue 788-7500
Village Administrator Danielle Block dblock@vokimberly.org 788-7500
Director of Operations Allyn Dannhoff adannhoff@vokimberly.org 788-7507
Assessment Information Accurate Appraisal LLC www.accurateassessor.com 749-8098
Municipal Court Judge Gerald C. Schumann 788-7500
James J. Siebers Memorial Library kim@kimlit.org 788-7515
Fire Department EMERGENCY 911 non-emergency 788-7500 Ext. 120
Street & Parks Department 426 W. Kimberly Avenue 788-7507
Community Enrichment Director  Holly Femal hfemal@vokimberly.org 788-7507
Building Inspector Dave Vander Velden 788-7507
Sunset Beach Swimming Facility 1010 Fulcer Avenue 731-9299
Water Utility Technicians - 404 N. John Street 788-7510
Utility Billing Clerk - 515 W. Kimberly Ave. 788-7500
After Hours Emergency / Water Break 788-7526
Fox Valley Metro Police Department 200 W. McKinley Ave. Little Chute 788-7505
EMERGENCY 911 Web Site: www.foxvalleymetro.org
Village Board Meetings 1st & 3rd Monday Nights 6:00 PM Council Chambers
Village President: Chuck Kuen
Village Trustees: Mike Hruzek Lee Hammen Peggy Weber
Tom Gaffney Marcia Trentlage Dave Hietpas

LIKE US ON n web site: www.vokimberly.or





